

April 3, 2023 Newsletter

For Parents/Caregivers

Letter from the Interim Executive Director



Dear Parents/Caregivers,

Drin Hozo! I hope you had a restful March Break and feel excited about the arrival of spring. Here, on the Traditional Territory of the Kwanlin Dün First Nation and Ta'an Kwäch'än Council, we are thrilled to welcome back the sun, and with it, snow buntings, pussy willows and patches of thawing ground.

Today we finalized our funding agreement with the Minister of Education. This will allow us to build up our FNSB teams who will provide greater supports to all our FNSB schools. We now have the resources to truly deliver our model of strengths-based, child-centered public education through a Yukon First Nations worldview. And stay tuned for the many job openings we will post in the coming weeks and months.

Working closely with the school board trustees, we have developed the first FNSB Strategic Plan, a powerful document that gives further energy and clarity to the FNSB. We worked hard honing core values, vision and goals of the FNSB, which we will be sharing in the coming weeks. Keep an eye out on our social media and website for this upcoming announcement.

As the FNSB enters its second year, I am thrilled to be in a position of building and supporting the many teams and relationships that will ensure successful educational journeys for our students.

Mahsi Cho.

Melissa Flynn | ed@fnsb.ca

We are our language



Phrase of the Month

Every month we will introduce you to a common word or phrase in all 8 Yukon First Nation languages. Choose the phrase(s) for the Traditional Territory where you live and try to use this as often as you can in your speaking and writing. Check **www.ynlc.ca** for sound clips and more resources.

English We are our language

Southern Tutchone Dakwänjē nììch'e

Northern Tutchone Dàyumnjī ech'i

Gwich'in Diiginjìk tr'iinlìi

Tlingit Hā yū x'at'ángix

Kaska Kudzāge léts'et'e

Hän Dihenjik tr'inląy

Upper Tanana Nee'aaneeg ts'iiłjį



April 3, 2023 Newsletter

For Parents/Caregivers



Assessment Letter for Parents

Parents will soon receive their child's results from this fall's literacy assessments. Gathering information about our students' reading levels is a priority for FNSB and part of our comprehensive Literacy Plan that was created this fall:

https://www.fnsb.ca/literacyplan.

The literacy assessments will be completed again this spring, and results from these assessments will be shared with parents.



students at Johnson

Elementary School.



Math is Everywhere: An Update from the Math Advocates

March was a quiet month with Spring Break in the middle. We visited Watson Lake and started making plans around taking students outside in May to connect math instruction to land-based learning. We also had the privilege of visiting Nelnah Bessie John School in Beaver Creek. Thank you to their school team, Heidi Warren and Remy Rodden, for the warm welcome. April will be a busy month with visits to Ross River, Watson Lake and Haines Junction. Planning has started for spring activities as well for next year. Teachers are slowly integrating the new resource "Mathology" into their teaching and there will be more PD on this in the future.

April Numeracy Team Travel Calendar:









April 3, 2023 Newsletter

For Parents/Caregivers

Logo Project: Student Workshops Underway

Working with the creative duo of Michael and Bianca Ericsson at MBDC Inc., we have begun the process of designing an FNSB logo. Graphic designer Michael, FNSB Executive Director Melissa Flynn and FNSB Communications Director Katharine Sandiford are conducting workshops with students to talk about the First Nation School Board, introduce branding and logos and talk about the career of graphic design, while also giving students an opportunity to contribute design ideas and artwork for the logo! So far they have visited Grey Mountain Primary Gr.1 class, Ross River Grade 12, and will be in Takhini's Grade 4/5 class in early April.



Students at Grey Mountain Primary participate in the FNSB Logo Workshop.



Pictured right is the new signage designed by Nelnah Bessie John student Blake Chassé.

New Vehicles

The FNSB purchased two new school vehicles: one for Nelnah Bessie John School in Beaver Creek and one for Chief Zzeh Gittlit School in Old Crow, which was driven up the Old Crow winter road while it was open this March.

Blake Chassé created new signage for both Nelnah Bessie John School and their new vehicle, now lovingly called Bob the Beaver Bus, and the first school vehicle they have

ever had. Tsa' is Upper Tanana and Tse' is Northern Tutchone for Beaver. The beaver is an important part of the land and White River First Nation culture. Everyone is really excited about all the trips they can now make to culture camps, field trips and on-the-land learning experiences.



International Indigenous Languages Day

The FNSB and YFNED hosted an International Indigenous Languages Day pancake breakfast at Grey Mountain Primary on March 31. Shäw Nithän Ali Cat catering and everyone who came to eat and celebrate Southern Tutchone and all Yukon First Nation languages.

Dímäda?



